

Year 3, Issue 2



## Cheder Miami

September 12, 2025

פרשת כי תבוא הדלק״נ **7:09 PM** 

י"ט אלול תשפ"ה



What an incredible second week this has been at Cheder Miami! The children have been learning about the special sounds of the shofar. The children had the chance to see and hear it being blown, and we even practiced making the sounds together!

Everyone loved trying out tekiah, shevarim, teruah, and shevarim-teruah!

We spoke about how the shofar helps us get ready for Rosh Hashana when we return back to Hashem our king.

# This week in Nursery...



This week our Kodesh class was filled with excitement as we prepared for Rosh Hashana. The kinderlach had the special opportunity to hear the shofar blown by Rabbi Burstyn. They sat so quietly and listened so carefully, just as we will do in shul on Rosh Hashana. We also enjoyed tasting apples dipped in honey and learned that this sweet *minhag* should be a *siman* for a sweet new year. The children have been busy working on their Rosh Hashana projects, putting in so much effort and creativity. They are so proud of their work and are excited to share it with you. Through these activities, we spoke about the meaning of the new year—starting fresh, showing kindness, and bringing sweetness into everything we do. We are proud of how beautifully the kinderlach are settling into the class, learning the routine, making new friends, and building a warm connection with their Moros. We look forward to a year of growth, nachas, and many sweet moments together!

Afternoon Nursery has been learning our colors, playing a hide and seek color game. We continue to discuss our theme "All about me". Our favorite book is "Dogs Colorful Day". Music time with guitar is another favorite and so is our puppet shows.



#### Nursery Pics







### This week in Playgroup...



THIS WEEK WE FINISHED LEARNING ALL ABOUT ROSH HASHANA!

ON MONDAY, WE LEARNED WHERE HONEY COMES FROM - BUMBLE BEES! - AND PLAYED A FUN GAME OF BUMBLE BEE TAG, FOLLOWED BY CREATING BUMBLE BEE ROSH HASHANAH CARDS WITH OUR ADDRABLE FACES IN IT.

ON TUESDAY, WE LEARNED ALL ABOUT THE SHOFAR AND ALL THE DIFFERENT SOUNDS IT MAKES!

AFTER. WE CRAFTED OUR OWN SHOFARS BY PAINTING AND GLUING THEM ONTO TOY ONES.

WEDNESDAY WAS ALL ABOUT TASHLICH, AND WE CREATED MINI TASHLICH BOTTLES WITH BLUE WATER AND FISH STICKERS!

ON THURSDAY, WE DISCUSSED CROWNING HASHEM AS KING ON ROSH HASHANAH AND DECORATED OUR OWN CROWNS.

ON FRIDAY, WE HAD SUCH A FUN SHABBOS PARTY WHERE YITZCHAK WAS OUR SHABBOS ABBA AND SARA WAS OUR SHABBOS IMMA! WE EVEN BRAIDED OUR OWN CHALLAH TO TAKE HOME.

PLEASE REMEMBER TO SEND TZEDAKA AND MITZVAH NOTES WITH YOUR CHILDREN TO ADD TO OUR MITZVAH TREE:)

WE WILL SEND HOME ALL ROSH HASHANAH PROJECTS BEFORE THE YOM TOV.

LOOKING FORWARD TO MORE FUN NEXT WEEK! WISHING EVERYONE AN AMAZING SHABBOS!

# Playgroup Pics



